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DELIVERED ELECTRONICALLY 

 
February 29, 2024 

 

Mr. Eric Miller, Sr. VP and General Counsel 

The University of Vermont Medical Center 

462 Shelburne Road, Suite 301 

Burlington, VT 05401 

 

RE: Docket No. GMCB-004-23con, Development of Outpatient Surgery Center on Tilley Drive, 

Project Cost: $129,640,703 

 

Dear Mr. Miller: 

 

Thank you for your response to Q009. Please provide the following: 

 

1. On page 6 of your response to Q.009 (Question 3, Additional notes 3), you note that the new 

workbook is based “exclusively” on updated Claritas population forecasts.  Please create and 

submit a Version B workbook that is updated by including the Sg2 impact growth factors along 

with the updated Claritas population estimates. 
a. Please provide an updated response to Question 10 in Q009 by revising the financial 

tables based on this updated Version B Workbook. 

 

In responding to the questions, please restate the question in bold font and respond in unbolded font. Send 

an electronic copy to me at donna.jerry@vermont.gov and one hard copy (three-hole punched) with a 

Verification Under Oath to my attention at the Green Mountain Care Board, 1 National Life-Davis 3, 

Montpelier, Vermont 05633.  

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 802-760-8162. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

s/  Donna Jerry 

Senior Health Policy Analyst 

Green Mountain Care Board 

 

cc. Laura Beliveau, Staff Attorney, GMCB 
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